
 
 

Board of Directors statement 
 

 

 

The EPM Board of Directors  
inform public opinion: 

 

On the afternoon of this Wednesday, October 13, 2021, the Board heard 

the first instance ruling issued by the Administrative Court of Antioquia, 

which declared the nullity of the appointment of engineer Jorge Andrés 

Carrillo Cardoso as CEO of EPM. 

 

The EPM Board of Directors, as the highest management body of the 

Company, which daily contributes to the development of the territories 

in which it is present and to the quality of life of millions of people with 

its services and projects, trusts that this first instance ruling be revoked 

in second instance by the Council of State in favor of the legality of the 

appointment of CEO Carrillo Cardoso. 

 

The members of the Board of Directors have witnessed, first as a 

member and then as the CEO of EPM, the commitment, leadership, 

personal and professional qualities of engineer Carrillo Cardoso, of 

whom we know the viability of his appointment was thoroughly 

evaluated. 

 

To customers, contractors, investors and the public opinion in general, 

we send a message of reassurance about the normality of the 

operations and services of EPM parent company and the EPM Group. 

 

Medellín, October 13, 2021 

 
 


